[image: image1.png]



TO:

Honorable Mayor, Vice Mayor and Commissioners 



FROM:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager
BY:

Jacquelyn Beauzil, Human Resources Manager
DATE:

September 25, 2012
SUBJECT:
General Insurance Coverage –Renewal 

Workers Compensation and Comprehensive General Package Coverage


With Commission approval the City extended its General Insurance coverage through Public Risk Insurance Agency (PRIA)’s proposal to the City in 2011.  Subsequently, the Administration conducted a complete analysis of the City’s coverage with PRIA.  This analysis noted several insured properties that did not warrant coverage and also added some substantial new City properties such as the completion of the $9 million Nano Water Filtration Plant, new Public Services Building, and other enhancements to City properties. 
PRIA has proposed a property premium renewal that reflects general insurance cost increases - including the new City properties and removal of smaller items - of approximately $34,000 or 8% to an annual total of approximately $687,267.  PRIA’s proposal also includes renewal of the City’s workers compensation coverage effective 10/1/2012 at a cost of approximately $120,060.  Overall, the renewal of PRIA’s total insurance coverage is $13,790 lower than last year’s proposal, resulting in an overall savings to the City of 1.7%.  

PRIA continues to provide City Administration exemplary service.  Paramount to the City Administration is the responsiveness of insurance consultants rendering guidance for risk/liability concerns on major agreements & construction projects. 
The Administration recommends Commission consideration and approval of the attached Resolution waiving bidding of the City’s annual general and workers compensation insurance coverage and approving renewal of the proposal from PRIA at the same total approved last year, at an amount not to exceed $840,000.

CITY OF DANIA BEACH


HUMAN RESOUCES DEPARTMENT


MEMORANDUM








